
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS  

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

We welcome guests celebrating Mass with us this  
weekend.  No matter who you are, or where you are in 

your faith journey, you are welcome at All Saints Parish.  
Would you like to join us as an active parishioner? 

There are registration forms available in the kiosk in the      
gathering space or you may stop in our parish office  

anytime Tuesday-Friday from 8:00AM-4:00PM  

or visit our website: allsaintsberlin.org 
Find Registration under the About Us tab at the top 

We are blessed to have you here. 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp is lit to signal the True  
Presence of Christ in the Tabernacle and is donated in 

memory of deceased members of  
the Hart and Doro Families 

 
 

SNOW REMOVAL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  
We are looking for people who can help with the side-

walks and smaller areas around the church. We have a 
snow blower and several shovels available to use. If this 
is something you feel you could help with, please call the 

parish office. May God bless you abundantly! 

TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME    OCTOBER 20, 2019 

             MASS INTENTIONS 

SAT 
10/19 

4:30 PM 
Youth assist 

Deceased Members of the  
Steckbauer, Trochinski, and  

Yonke Families 

SUN 
10/20 

7:30 AM Deceased Members of the  
Hart & Doro Families 

 10:00 AM All Saints Family 

MON 
10/21 

No Mass 
 

 

TUES 
10/22 

5:30 PM Dan Gimenez 

WED 
10/23 

8:00 AM Oliver Disotell 

THURS 
10/24 

9:15 AM 
school 

Jim Nowak 

FRI 
10/25 

8:00 AM  Lil Osterberg 

SAT 
10/26 

 4:30 PM Jim Schmidt 

SUN 
10/27                       

7:30 AM Jim and Tom Konen 

 10:00 AM 
 

All Saints Family 

 PARISH PRESS 

Occult Speaker October 24 

Bus to Pray at Planned Parenthood October 27 

All Saints Day - Holy Day Masses November 1 
9:15 am  
6:00 pm 

Flavors of Fall Soup Luncheon November 9 

Mass of Remembrance November 14 
6:30 pm 

Advent by Candlelight December 3 

Christmas Caroling  December 14 

LOOKING AHEAD  
 

Mark your calendars for these upcoming events and 
make plans to participate and/or help as you are 

able! Watch the bulletin for details as the dates get 
nearer. 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE:  Please consider joining with other 
members of All Saints Catholic Parish in peacefully praying 
for life at the Madison Planned Parenthood facility on  
October 27th. All Saints is organizing a team to participate 
in this year's 40 Days for Life event on that Sunday to pray 
from 3 - 5PM. We will have a bus available at no charge to 
transport us to the event and it will be available during our 
shift for rest periods. The capacity of the bus is 72  
passengers so please help us fill the bus for this very 
worthwhile prayer service aimed at ending abortions and 
closing Planned Parenthood facilities. The bus will leave 
the All Saints Campus at 1 PM on Sunday the 27th. We 
plan to stop at Pizza Ranch in Sun Prairie after our shift for 
dinner and be back at the parish by 8 PM. If you have any  
questions and/or would like to sign up please contact  
John Brennan at (920)279-9265 or jbjr.0605@gmail.com. 
 
LIFE SAVERS FOR LIFE: After all Masses next weekend 
(Oct. 26 & 27) the Knights of Columbus will be handing out 
Life Savers and asking for donations for Pro-Life Wiscon-
sin. "Life Savers for Life" is an annual fundraiser sponsored 
by the KC's with participation across the nation in support 
of pro-life actions. Please be generous. Thank you.  



BINGO -  The kitchen opens at 5:00 PM to serve a 
light lunch, dessert, and beverages. Bingo begins at 6:30 
BINGO Sunday, Oct. 20 at 6:30 PM (CCW) 
Cakes: Barb Youngbauer, Julie Ottman 
Kitchen Workers: Barb Youngbauer, Julie Ottman 
BINGO Sunday, Oct 27 at 6:30 PM (KC’s) 
Cakes: Sharlene Parsons, Kim Holliday 
 
INTERNATIONAL COMBINED COLLECTION  
Next weekend, October 26 – 27th, the International  
Combined Collection will be conducted in our parish. This 
collection is combining the following individual collections: 

 World Mission Support 
 Catholic Relief Services 
 Church in Central & Eastern Europe 
 Church in Latin America 
 Peter’s Pence 
 Pastoral Solidarity for the Church in Africa 

Your help in supporting these collections is critical. Please take this week to pray about the support you can provide. 
A brochure and envelope will be inserted into the bulletin next weekend for your donation. 
 
SOUL FOOD - All Saints will be hosting this Thursday, Oct. 24, at Grace Lutheran Church. If you can provide 
cookies or bars, please sign up in the gathering area. Thank you! 
 
OKTOBERFEST AT ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA, RIPON  - Sunday, October 27th, 11:00—2:30, Parish Hall &  
Activity Center. Enjoy a delicious Grilled Pork Chop Dinner. Cost $9.00 in advance, $10.00 at the door. Be sure to 
check out the Entertainment, Martyr’s Mansion, Raffle, Silent Auction, Bake Sale and Craft Sale. Drive Up Carry out 
on Blossom Street available from 11:00 –12:30. Any questions, contact the Parish Office at 920-748-2325 
 
BLOOD DRIVE - Tuesday, October 29 from 10:30 - 5:30 at Grace Lutheran Church. Call 361-3679 to schedule your 
life-saving donation. You will need to bring your ID to your appointment. 
 
BOX OF JOY - Your Box of Joy may be the only Christmas gift a poor child receives! Make a Box of Joy as a team 
project or start a new family tradition! Pack a box In Memory or In Honor of someone! Get your card group, craft 
group, prayer group, RE Class, your classmates, your cousins, bingo buddies, sewing circle! Fill a shoe box (12x5) 
with small items like school supplies, toys, warm season clothes, balls, hygiene items (toothpaste, toothbrush) for a 
boy or girl ages 2-4, 5-9 or 10-14. Include a $9 donation in an envelope, place it inside the box, close the box with a 
rubber band and bring it to any weekend Mass Nov. 2 or 3. Please pray for each child who will receive a box, that 
they will receive the box God meant for them to have. All Saints CCW is coordinating this project.  
If you have questions or need ideas please call Debra Dowen 920-290-2903 or Ann Budde 920-290-3217. 
 
ALL ARE INVITED to join Bishop Hying and Catholic Charities Staff in celebrating the accomplishments of our  
programs, volunteers, program participants and members of our community! Thursday, November 7th 2019 at the 
Madison Marriott West. 5:00pm Cash Bar; 6:30pm Dinner & Program; 8:30pm Program Concludes.  This year 
our Annual Faith in Action Celebration will be benefiting our Family and Children’s services. $75.00/person. For more 
information, please visit ccmadison.org, call or email Bridget Wittwer at 608.826.8094 or bwittwer@ccmadison.org.  
 
FLAVORS OF FALL - Soup luncheon, craft/bake sale will be Saturday, November 9. Crafters and bakers, time to 
start thinking about what fabulous treats and crafts you can make for the sale. 
 
RETREAT - Men and Women, Register Today! Immaculee Ilibagiza will be coming back to St. Ann Catholic Parish in 
Stoughton, WI for a retreat. Immaculee is the best selling author of Left to Tell and Rwandan Genocide Survivor. She 
will bring a message of forgiveness, love and healing. Nov. 15th & 16th, Friday 5-9 pm and Saturday 9am-12:30pm 
Cost: $76.00 for two people or $57.00 for one.  Registration: www.immaculee.com.  
Contact: Linda Deschane 608-695-9650 Email: multimom@sbcglobal.net or  
Jayne Kane 608-444-0812 Email:  todd.kane@litewire.net or jaynemkanern@gmail.com 

 

EVENTS 
 THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS PARISH. . . 

 

                             October 21 - October 27, 2019 
 
Monday:  Parish Office Closed  
Wednesday: TMIY - 5:30 AM - parish hall 
   Religious Ed. gr. K-5 - 3:30 - 5:00 PM - church 
   Religious Ed. gr. 6-8 - 6:00 - 7:30 PM - church 
   Private Confessions - 4:30-6:30 PM - church 
Thursday:  Soul Food - Grace Lutheran Church 
   Occult Speaker - 6:30 PM - parish hall 
Sunday:  Bus to Madison Plan. Parenthood - 1:15 PM 
   BINGO - 6:30 PM - parish hall 



All Saints Catholic School 

Building Saints, Scholars, and Children of God 

All Saints Catholic School office hours are Monday through Friday  7:30am - 3:30pm.  
SCRIP can be purchased at the school office during the week, or after the weekend Masses.  

 
Bishop Hying Visits All Saints Catholic School 

Bishop Donald Hying was able to visit ASCS Thursday, October 10th! He took a tour of the school, and commented 
how inviting and clean our school is! Bishop Hying also talked with classes in groups. He asked them what they were 

working on in Religion and spoke to each of them briefly.  

He then celebrated Holy Mass with us, and it was beautiful. The  
students really enjoyed his visit. Before he left, he commented  
several times how wonderful our students are. We are blessed.  

 
Principal Jana Dahms 

All Saints Catholic School 

151 S. Grove St. Berlin, WI   

920-361-1781  

https://school.allsaintsberlin.org 

Our Mission Statement:  
All Saints Catholic School offers a Christ-centered 
education that develops the academics, morals,  
and values needed for students to reach their full  
potential as children of God. 



FAITH FORMATION 

Is the Occult OK? 
Join us as Father Sasse, Coordinator of Healing  

Ministry, speaks on the Occult.  
 

“What is it all about?” “How does it work?”  
“Is it harmful?” “Is it really a big deal?” 

 
Come find the answers to these questions and more on  

Thursday, October 24 at 6:30 PM in the  
All Saints Parish Hall. 

This event is free and open to the public for all who would like to learn 
about the topic. 

 
NEW in the Reading and Resource Room  - The Privilege of Being Catholic by Fr. Oscar Lukefahr, Everybody 
Needs to Forgive Somebody by Allen Hunt, Beautiful Hope, and many more! Come check out the great resources 
we have available. The Reading Room is open during office hours, and on Saturday before Mass, and on Sunday 
between the two morning Masses. We also have free WiFi, a TV to play DVD’s, and a laptop available for your use.  
 
NEW Lighthouse CD’s  - The Life of Padre Pio: Pray, Hope & Don't Worry by Matthew Arnold, 13 Reasons Why You 
Matter by Noelle Garcia, The Roots of the Crises by Dr. Tim Gray, and Suffering & the Love of God by Fr. Robert 
Spitzer. CDs are $3 each and are found in the Lighthouse Kiosk in the Gathering Space. 
 

All Saints Religious Education Volunteer Opportunities 
 
We are in need of volunteers. YOU are very important to our program! It has been a long tradition at All Saints that 
our parish family has offered their time and talents. It is through caring, sharing, and praying that our parish  
community has grown in love and support of one another. The success of our religious education program depends 
on the dedicated individuals in our parish willing to share their time, talents and faith with our parish children who are 
the future church. We encourage all our parishioners, as well as parents of children in our program to help out in 
some way. We are always in need of catechists, classroom aides and substitute teachers. We are currently looking 
for substitute teachers for all grade levels and adult classroom aides for our Middle School Religious Education and 
Confirmation Programs. 
 

VOLUNTEER JOB DESCRIPTIONS 
Catechist: “These words I am commanding you today are to be upon your hearts. And you shall teach them diligently 
to your children and speak of them when you sit at home and when you walk along the road, when you lie down and 
when you get up. Tie them as reminders on your hands and bind them on your foreheads. Write them on the door-
posts of your houses and on your gates.”  (Deut 6:6-9).  The Mission of a Catechist is such an important one. It is a 
mission that has been given to the whole Church: that every individual Christian shares in the work of Jesus Christ. 
The Role of a Catechist is to bring our young people closer to Jesus and grow in their faith as Catholics. Through 
their service the catechist nurtures and mentors the faith and spiritual growth of the children they teach so that they 
may form a firm commitment to follow Christ. Qualifications of a Catechist: A catechist must be at least 18 years old, 
a practicing Catholic in good standing who attends weekly Mass regularly, has a love for children, the desire to grow 
in faith and share that journey with young people, the ability to relate well to others, a sense of humor and flexibility, 
and a willingness to be of service to the Church. 
 
Adult Classroom Aides: Volunteers are needed to assist in the classroom every week and possibly substitute for the 
teacher when needed. 
Substitute Teachers: Volunteers are needed to fill in for teachers when absent. 
Teen Aides: Volunteers who are in 8th grade through High School are needed to help out in the classroom every 
week.  
 
Volunteers are most needed on Wednesdays. If you are interested in volunteering please contact  
Michelle Wolff, D.R.E.   mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org or 920-361-5252. 



News and Announcements 
 

Friday, February 7, 2020     
  

 6-9 pm 
 

We are so excited to be an official host church for this  

year’s Night to Shine, sponsored by the Tim Tebow  

Foundation. Night to Shine is an unforgettable prom night  

experience, centered on God’s love, for people with special needs, ages 14 and older. On one night, hundreds of 

churches of different denominations from all over the world will come together to celebrate people with special 

needs! We will also need many volunteers to really make this a night to shine! To find out how you can be a part of this 

worldwide movement, visit our website at www.allsaintsberlin.org or contact  

Michelle Wolff at 920-361-5252 or mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org.  
Please tell your family and friends about this exciting new event! 

To learn more and see all the churches that are a part of this worldwide movement, check out www.timtebowfoundation.org 

BERLIN CATHOLIC SCHOOL ENDOWMENT, INC 
ANNUAL APPEAL 

 
Something NEW this year – the Annual Appeal Envelope will be in your regular Parish envelopes sent to you monthly 
and not a separate mailing. You may give online as well, as this option is now available.  
 
The Berlin Catholic School Endowment, Inc. provides for donations of cash, securities, property, life insurance bene-
fits, trusts, bequests and other gifts for the sole benefit of All Saints Catholic School, Berlin, Wisconsin. Only the in-
come derived from the investments of the fund is used, thus creating a never depleted, lasting support for the school, 
a gift to the Endowment Fund will continue to give support to the school FOREVER! 
 
Since its inception in 1986, The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc., has been able to contribute 
$534,159.00 to the school. We hope you will continue to help us in our efforts and keep the Endowment Fund in mind 
when making your will and also when you want to remember a deceased relative or friend. By investing in the youth 
of our parish, we hope to insure the future of our Catholic Community.  
 
Our two main sources of growth to this fund are the ANNUAL APPEAL and any MEMORIALS/DONATIONS given in 
memory of loved ones throughout the year.  
 
For this ANNUAL APPEAL your tax deductible donations for 2019 should be made before the end of December. For 
any MEMORIAL/DONATIONS you wish to give the Endowment Fund on behalf of a loved one or if you just wish to 
help the school out with long term support, you may drop the envelope in the church collection basket during Mass 
visitations or you may drop it off at the church office during office hours. You can also mail in any donation/memorial 
to our address listed on the front of the envelope (BCS Endowment; PO Box 147, Berlin, WI, 54923). Your donations 
will be receipted and that receipt sent back to you signed by the Endowment for your tax deductible donation. 
 
From the interest earned this year, approximately $35,000.00 was given to All Saints Catholic School. This amount 
represents the investment earnings of the Endowment Fund for the previous 12 months. We thank you for your spirit 
of giving and pray that your spirit will continue. 
 
Sue LaBuda, President; Dale Kuklinski, Vice-President; Robert Malchetske, Treasurer; Kristin S Gonyo, Secretary; 
Tricia Polakowski, Mike Ottman, Eric Cerbins, Board Members. 
 
 
MOLLIE B TICKETS ON SALE NOW - Mark your calendars and make plans to be entertained by the live music of 
SqueezeBox, featurning Mollie B and Ted Lange. This event will be held on Sunday, May 17, 2020 from 1-5 PM at 
Clay Lamberton School. Enjoy dancing on a large wooden dance floor, food, raffles and more. The Knights of  
Columbus is sponsoring this public dance with all proceeds going to charity. Tickets are $15 in advance and kids  
under 12 are free with a paid adult. Tickets will sell out - so be sure to get yours early!   Contact Tom Pionke at 
920-290-0984 to reserve your tickets.  



Stewardship  & Sacraments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Giving  
Now Available   
 
Online giving is a help to the parish finances  especially 
during the summer when vacations and schedules 
change. Setting up your Online Giving Account is rather 
effortless. Fr. David asks us all to ponder signing up. 
E-Giving Options include your regular weekly offertory, 
holy day offering, school support, diocesan assessment 
or any other unrestricted donation.  You may designate 
your donations to any of these funds on your preferred  
schedule.  If you have any questions, call the parish 
office for assistance 920-361-5252. 
 
ADDITIONAL FUNDS TO SUPPORT OUR PARISH       
        Little Saints Tuition Assistance Fund 

       All Saints Congregation Endowment Fund 

       The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc. 

Envelopes are available in the kiosk in gathering space 
or contact the parish office. 
            

Remembering the Parish in your Will 
An important way for members of one generation to 
have a lasting impact on the parish and it’s institutions 
is to make a lump sum bequest, or estate percentage  
bequest, in one’s Will.  

 
Use AmazonSmile to shop   
and select All Saints Catholic  
Congregation in Berlin, WI  
as your charity of choice. 

Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given 

Sacraments 

Baptism 
At All Saints Parish, Baptisms are usually celebrated on 
Sundays after the 10 am Mass. 

All parents who wish to baptize a child are asked to call 
the Parish Office 920-361-5252 to speak with Father 
David about scheduling the Baptism. 

Baptism for adults is part of the Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults (RCIA program) 
 

Marriages 
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance. 
Marriage Preparation courses are required.  
 

Blessed Sacrament Adoration 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament takes place on the 
Thursday before the First Friday 2:30-6:30 PM 
 

Communion to the Homebound 
All Saints Parish feels that it is important the sick,  
elderly, and homebound of our parish still receive the 
Holy Eucharist. If you or someone you know is ill or is 
unable to attend Mass and would like to receive the 
Eucharist outside of Mass, or would like a visit, please 
contact the parish office. 

 

Parish Hall Information & Rental  
Contact the parish office 
Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 


